

16 June 2025

Dear parents and carers,

I am delighted to be able to share with you the outcome and report from our recent Ofsted inspection, on the 3rd and 4th June 2025. This was our first inspection since we opened as a school.

I am incredibly proud of how well our pupils conducted themselves during the inspection and how they spoke to inspectors. I know that many of them can find it daunting to speak to people they do not know.

As you may be aware, Ofsted made changes to the inspection framework this year and schools no longer receive an overall grade, instead there are four judgements. The inspectors made the following judgements about Woodbridge Road Academy:

- \* Quality of education good
- \* Behaviour and attitudes outstanding
- \* Personal development outstanding
- \* Leadership and management outstanding

The report is being sent to you with this letter and will be uploaded onto the school's website shortly. It will be available on the Ofsted website soon. We will be sharing this information with the local press this week.

I am delighted that the report recognises the many strengths we are most proud of and also talks about our amazing school community. I am incredibly proud of our whole school community both for this inspection and for everyone's contribution to our school journey. I am excited about our next steps as a school as we continue to develop.

Yours faithfully

Naomi Shenton

## Principal